
Dear Parents/Carers,  

 

COVID-19 
Thank you for all of your support implementing the additional measures that we have put into place in our school. 
Our COVID numbers have dropped significantly and we have very few new cases in school. Unfortunately the 
numbers are still high in many schools in the local community so we will be keeping up most of our measures until 
the end of term. 
Ventilation is key and doors and windows in school will remain open. Please ensure your child has an additional 
fleece or jumper to wear over their school uniform. 
 

Breakfast Club   
Thank you to those of you who completed the Microsoft Forms regarding the new model for the  breakfast club.  
Commitment to places was very low as follows:- 
Monday – 4  Wednesday – 4  Friday – 1  
Tuesday – 4  Thursday – 3  
These numbers are not enough to run the club ourselves without making a significant loss which the main school 
budget cannot support.  We are, therefore, in discussions with external providers to explore whether they will be 
prepared to run a club with such low numbers. We will update you in due course.  
 

Christmas Dinner 

If you would like your child to have a Christmas dinner on the 15th December, please can you ensure that you 

place your order by Friday 3rd December. 

 

Children in Need                                                                                                                              

Thank you for all your online donations made to our Just Giving page.  We raised an 

amazing £565.00.  As the bible quote that supports our vision says “let your good 

deeds shine out…..” The children really enjoyed coming to school in their fancy dress.   

We will soon be placing some photographs on the school website.    

 

Sponsored Read                                                                                                                                                                                   
A final reminder for any sponsor money, forms and activity sheets to be sent in to school by Wednesday 30th 
November 

 

Our next communication will be on Friday 3rd December 2021   

Any queries please email admin@wcofe.com  
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Date Event Notes 

30/11/2021 Annual Flu Spray   

07/12/2021 KS1 Nativity 6.30pm Will be filmed and sent to parents 

08/12/2021 
KS1 Nativity                                    

afternoon performance  
Will be filmed and sent to parents 

09/12/2021 FS2 Tableau 2.30pm  Will be filmed and sent to parents 

15/12/2021 
Christmas Dinner /Christmas 

Jumper Day  
Please order online by 3/12/2021  

17/12/2021 Last Day of Term 

Staggered Finish times 

2.30—FS2/KS1 

2.35—LKS2 

2.40—UKS2  

04/01/2022 Return to school  

05/04/2022-

08/04/2022 
Year 6 Little Canada Rescheduled dates 



PTA Update and Reminders 
 
Christmas Light Trail  
Many thanks to all the volunteers that have come forward to be part of our first Woodley Airfield 
Christmas Lights Trail. We now have enough volunteers to run the event and light up the Airfield! The 
event will run between Saturday 11th December to Monday 20th December (between 4pm and 7pm).  
Hopefully this will be a fun Christmas activity for everyone to do whilst raising important money for the 
school. It’s also a great way to get some fresh air, see some lovely Christmas light displays and do some 
evening exercise with the family. 
 
Maps are £2 each and will be on sale at the school during drop off on Wednesday 8th and Friday 10th 
December outside the school gates. Maps can also be purchased from Tesco Express throughout the 
duration of the event.  
 
Anyone can do the trail, so please spread the word amongst family and friends. The event is on Facebook 
and our poster is attached. 
 
Christmas Raffle  
Unfortunately, there will be no fair this year, which is the main fund raiser for the school. We will, 
however, be doing a Christmas raffle which we hope everyone supports by buying as many tickets as 
possible. We have some great prizes to be won, including meal vouchers at local restaurants, family days 
out and a lovely Christmas Hamper full of family treats.  
 
Tickets will be in book bags soon and will also be on sale at school drop off along with the trail maps. The 
draw for the raffle will be on 17th December. 
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